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Mithril in Victoria Lock

BETA VERSION 3 CHARTS
RELEASED

The CSIG has reached yet another major
milestone this month with the release of
Version 3 of the Beta charts. This release is a
huge improvement over previous versions in
many ways and includes deeper colours,
more soundings, additional navigations and
new platforms. The team, in particular Brian
willson, Pat McManus, Colman Byrne,
Robert Navan and Peter Maxwell have been
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beavering away over the
last few months to help
reach this milestone. The
testers have been issued
with the new charts to help
improve them even more
and identify any anomalies
they may find.

So what exactly is new?

The testers from the Beta 1
and Beta 2 Versions had

| identified that in strong
sunlight the lighter colours
were sometimes difficult to
see, so this time round the
colours are now much deeper thus
highlighting the shorelines, reed lines, shoals,
islands and background. More detail is
included with roads and harbours, contour
lines have been changed to remove the solid
colours between them, and shading has
been included in Lough Ree for areas not yet
surveyed. Also the markers are now larger
particularly on the 1 meter and 2 meter
resolutions to allow for use on lake transits.

inland Waterways News

Many more soundings have been recorded
particularly around Lough Ree and many of
the shoals are highlighted.

In Version 1 and 2 the charts only covered
from Limerick City to Lanesboro, but in
Version 3 these navigations are now
extended to include the North Shannon from
Lanesboro through to Lough Key, The
Shannon Erne Waterway (SEW) from the
Shannon through to Lough Erne and
Belturbet, and both the Upper and Lower
Lough Erne lakes from Belturbet through to
Beleek. The CSIG have decided not to
include the shading on the Erne systems
since unlike the Shannon where navigations
are marked, on Lough Erne the hazards are
marked. Routes have been included to assist
navigation on the Erne. The basemap is now
one single chart from Beleek to Limerick at
the 2 meter resolution. For Memory Map
users the 4 resolutions, 2 meter, 1 meter,
50cm, and 20cm are still available.

And now for the biggest change, the CSIG
announces the availability of new platforms
for tablets as well as the Memory Map
application. Many of us techi users love
Memeory Map because of the ability to
personalise ones own charts by adding
overlays such as videos, documents, pictures
and routes, but there is a cost to doing this.
It requires a level of expertise and is very
heavy on storage and the number of sub
charts (tiles). For example at the 1 meter
resolution for Lough Derg alone there are 26
tiles, and when you include the 50cm and
the 20 cm and then all the areas the number
of charts runs into the hundreds. The reason
for this is because Memory Map uses what
are called Raster charts. In short Raster
means the format is like a picture, so we
need new charts for each resolution. A
better format would be if we could use what
are called Vector Charts. The CSIG develops
the charts from a pregram called Global
Mapper which uses vector charts. S0, Brian
Willson and Colman Byrne set about trying
to find low cost applications to perform this
function.

Whereas the application which uses a format
called SQLitedb for the Android tablets was




